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Dear PSEG Long Island Customer:

PSEG Long Island continues to make improvements to our energy infrastructure in order to
increase reliability and minimize outages affecting our customers. We are committed to making
every effort to ensure our grid is resilient during storms.

Over the next few months, you will see workers strengthening the overhead and underground
electrical system by replacing aging equipment with upgraded infrastructure. These upgrades
are necessary to improve reliability and minimize the possibility of future disruptions for the Blue
Ridge Condominium community.

Project Specifics

PSEG Long Island will be installing new underground primary cable lines and upgrading
equipment in your community. The project will utilize horizontal directional drilling to minimize
the need to trench or otherwise disturb the roadway or properties. Temporary drill pits will be
installed in some areas and limited trenching will be required to tie-in the new cable to existing
equipment. Additionally, overhead lines and equipment will be upgraded to meet current
standards.

These upgrades will ensure that you and your neighbors receive safe, reliable electric power for
years to come.

Project Route
New underground primary cable lines will be directionally drilled and installed along the road
and within the grassy areas located between buildings near the following streets.

Granny Road Blue Ridge Drive
Golf Lane Birchwood Road
West End Drive

What is the timeline for the project?
Construction is expected to begin in June 2024 and will be completed in November 2024.

What are the work hours?
Crews will be working Monday — Friday from approximately 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM.
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Will there be tree trimming?

Trees growing near power lines significantly increase the chance of power outages and pose
safety risks. As we expand and improve our electric circuits, we will trim trees, where necessary,
following our utility best practice model (ANSI A300 standards as well as the Best Management
Practices Tree Pruning publication): 8 feet to each side; 12 feet above; and 10 feet below the line.

Will there be any power outages?
There may be scheduled outages towards the end of construction to tie-in the new cables with
existing equipment. Customers will be notified in advance of any scheduled outages.

Will there be any traffic interruptions?

There may be traffic and parking disruptions while the work is performed along the project route.
To ensure traffic moves safely, PSEG Long Island will provide cones, flaggers and signage at
the work sites, as needed.

How can | get more information or leave feedback?
If you have any questions about this project, please contact PSEG Long Island Customer
Service at 1-800-490-0025 between 8 am and 8 pm, Monday to Friday.

If you would like to leave feedback about this project, please visit:
https://www. psegliny.com/inthecommunity/currentinitiatives/reliabilityprojects

As always, customer and employee safety is our primary concern. Please be cautious when
traveling near our construction work zones.

Sincerely,

PSEG Long Island



